

March 9, 2020

## The following information is based on information available at this time.

Dear PENNCREST School Community:

The district has created a Coronavirus webpage for COVID-19 information and official district communications.

## Proactive measures:

- Student handwashing and cough/sneeze tutorials
- Additional signage in our schools regarding healthy hygiene, limiting the spread of germs, and handwashing
- Cafeteria employee re-fresher training regarding safe food handling and kitchen cleaning
- Custodial employee re-fresher training regarding chemical disinfectant application
- Cleaning to focus on "high touch areas"
- Increase access to hand sanitizer and tissues

## Other important information:

- The District Antimicrobial Disinfectant (*Citrus Quat Germicidal*) is a broad spectrum, neutral pH, hard surface disinfectant that kills a variety of illness causing microorganisms including coronavirus.
- We also utilize *Pheno D*, an EPA hospital-use and broad-spectrum aerosol fogger disinfectant and microbial agent that kills illness-causing microorganisms including coronavirus.
- Individuals who are at a higher risk to COVID-19 should take additional precautions
- Any adult who is ill should not visit school or attend afterschool events
- Any student or employee who is ill should not attend school/work

If you have any questions, please visit the CDC website at <a href="https://www.cdc.gov">https://www.cdc.gov</a> or contact the PA Department of Health at 1-877-PA-HEALTH (1-877-724-3258).

Sincerely,

Dr. Timothy S. Glasspool

Superintendent